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MEETING OF THE BOARD OF DIRECTORS OF THE PINEBROOK HOMEOWNERS ASSOCIATION

NOVEMBER 7, 2013 – 7:00 P.M. – GORGOZA MUTUAL WATER COMPANY OFFICES
7950 PINEBROOK ROAD, PARK CITY, UTAH 84098
THOSE PRESENT: 
Ted Barnes, Drew Bedford, Mike Jamison, Dan Schofield, Holly Smith, Sherri Swing and Cory McNeely. David Hedderly-Smith was excused.  Pineridge residents Rick and Mary Jo Eichner were also in attendance, as well as Tony Sirianni, current property manager for Pinebrook.
Ted brought the meeting to order.
1. Ted introduced the board to the Eichners.  Rick noted that they had retired and moved to Pineridge in 2010 and, although they love the area, wanted to attend a board meeting to express their disappointment with how the situation regarding Leon Gale’s home was handled by the Pinebrook Homeowners Association (“association”).  He commented that they knew the current situation was essentially resolved, but asked that in the future, the association take a very strong position with individuals violating the building codes and/or CC&R’s.  Ted responded with the long history behind Mr. Gale’s home, and that the Eichners would get no arguments from the board regarding this matter. He noted that the association ultimately assessed a $15,000 penalty and will require the roof to be painted a darker color by June 2014.  There was additional discussion from the board explaining how Mr. Gale did not finish his home with approved colors, altered the public trail, and built a significant trail on his property without board approval.

2. Tony Sirianni was in attendance to submit a proposal for the snow removal contract for 2013 – 2014 winter season.  Ted noted the board would review and get back to him.  The board suggested Cory solicit bids for the snow removal contract this year.

3. Minutes from the October 3, 2013 board of directors meeting were reviewed.  Holly made the motion to approve the minutes as written.  Drew seconded the motion.  Vote all in favor.
4. Financial statements at and for the nine months ended September 30, 2013, including YTD budget reports and a current accounts receivable report were reviewed and discussed.  A draft of the proposed budget for 2014 was also presented for review.  General discussion followed.  It was noted that the PMA has spent approx. $28,000 on a landscaping project at the intersection of Pinebrook Road and Canyon Drive, and whether the association should consider a monetary contribution to the PMA towards this project.  Dan noted that Gorgoza benefited from the landscaping around one of their pump houses and would contribute $3,000.  The board agreed that $7,000 should be also contributed by the association, with $3,500 contributed in 2013 and the balance to be paid in 2014.  It was noted that the 2014 budget would be updated to reflect this contribution.  There was general discussion of tree removal costs, and that the reserve study should be updated with tree removal costs incrementally through the next 30 years and see what the effect is on the long term cash reserves.
5. A settlement agreement had not been received by Dwayne Vance by the time of the meeting.  Once received, it will be distributed to the board for their review.

6. Recent complaints by owners regarding reflective metal roofs were discussed.  It was suggested that the rules include a section that specifically addresses the installation of metal roofs and their reflectivity.
7. Cory noted that a certified letter from Robert and Maggie Skloss had recently been received.  The letter outlined a dispute between them and a neighbor about their shared driveway.  It was viewed by the board that the disagreement was between neighbors regarding private property, and should not involve the association.
8. Drew briefly mentioned that only three responses were received after posting an informal poll regarding the pool and recreation center on Pinebrook’s Facebook page.

9. The next meeting was scheduled for December 5th to be held at Stein Eriksen’s lodge at 7pm.
10. No other matters of business voted upon.  Meeting was adjourned.
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